PAF (08) 7th Meeting Minutes 





ADVISORY BOARD

THE POSTCODE ADDRESS FILE

MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 4TH DECEMBER 2008

Present:

Ian Beesley


(in the chair)

David Carter


GB group

Jan Challis


Royal Mail

Tim Drye


Direct Marketing Association

Nick Dyson


Central Government

Alan Halfacre 


Mail Users’ Association

Terry Hiles


Capscan

Stuart Johnston

QAS 

Iain McKay


DNAS

Guy Mucklow


Postcodeanywhere 

Ian Paterson


UK Mail

Emma Pinchen

Allies Computing

Mike Tamlin
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Also in attendance:

Jennie Longden
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Item 3

Maria Mc Conichie

QAS
Items 2 & 3

Ian Evans


AMU 
Item 3

Giles Finnemore 

AMU 
Item 3

Scott Childes


AMU
Item 3

Apologies

David Heyes


Wigan BC

Philip Groves


Postcomm

1. FEEDBACK ON THE OPEN DAY

The Board considered paper PAF(08)26 reporting on the issues raised from the floor at the open day.  The Open Day had been a success and had been attended by a good range of interests in the PAF®. Excluding Board members and the AMU there had been 35 attendees:  

9 solution providers

6 web-mapping users

6 Postal related organisations

14 unclassified

The main points brought out by attendees were reviewed and would be posted (without attribution) on the website.  Action: Secretary.

A thank you to all attendees would be emailed alongside a simple feedback form to be filled in and returned. The Secretary would distribute as soon as possible and collate the replies.  The Board also expressed warm thanks to James Breeds and Clare Blackstock for their support before and during the day.  Action: Secretary 

A number of issues concerning public correspondence were discussed and responses agreed.  The Board noted that there was a continuing call from some end users for the PAF® to be financed by central government as a national resource. Given the current financial squeeze, however, the Board felt that for the time being it should keep a watching brief on developments.  Action: Chairman and Ian Paterson.  

2. PROGRESS REPORT BY THE LICENSING WORKING GROUP

The Chairman thanked all members of the working group for the work that had been done on the Licence at short notice.  Terry Hiles (Chairman of the working group) then presented the Initial response to the Royal Mail Proposed Licence Agreements, as a draft to be amended in the light of discussion and submitted to the AMU.  The document reviewed the proposals against the proposed Heads of Agreement sent to the AMU earlier in the year and highlighted both items that had been incorporated in the proposals from AMU and those that appeared not to have been reflected.  Recent and possible short-term developments in Scotland concerning licence fees for the Land and Property Gazette would need to be monitored during December and would be handled by correspondence if at all possible.  Action: Iain McKay.

The Board continued to be concerned by the delay in circulation of AMU proposals for the Bureaux licence and for Postzon.  It was necessary to consider the relationship between these licences and the generic licence if the situation likely to be faced by users was to be examined in the round.  Strong representations should be made to AMU on this point.  Action: Chairman

3. AMU UPDATE

Jennie Longden, Ian Evans, Scott Childes and Giles Finnemore from the Royal Mail arrived to discuss the progress of the Licence consultation.  The AMU view was that the consultation responses were encouraging though issues remained, particularly on the lines of those raised by attendees at the Open Day.  Terry Hiles led discussion  of the PAF Board working party document and raised the issues agreed earlier in the meeting.  The Board requested that AMU provide a log of issues raised both by the Board and in the consultation exercise, together with their response and actions in all cases.  Action: AMU

4. WEBSITE 

The Board agreed to request a PO Box address from Royal Mail and to quote it on the website as an alternative to e-mail correspondence.  It would also be helpful to draw attention to this route as a means for the wider public to provide comments, suggestions and if necessary complaints to the Board.  Action: Secretary


5
REGISTER OF INTERESTS

The chairman recalled that Board members had agreed to complete a Register of their interests relevant to participation in the Board and asked that returns be made to the Secretary on the basis of a pro forma to be circulated shortly.  The information would then be posted on the PAF Board website.  Action: Secretary.  


6
FUTURE MEETINGS 

The next meeting would be held on 29th January 2009 and it was agreed that future meetings would be held bi-monthly on the last Thursday of the month.  A list of dates would be circulated.  Some of the meetings would be held outside London - several Board members had offered a venue – and subject to availability, it was provisionally agreed that the January meeting would be held at UKMail premises in Birmingham.  Action: Secretary and Ian Paterson 

[END]

